

Windthorst Independent School District 100 St. Mary's Windthorst, TX 76389 "Home of Champions"

DIT
&
SHAC
Committee Agenda
12/15
3:45pm
Neeb Library

Posted 12/10/21

3:45 Welcome 22-23 District Calendar Presentation DOI

Develop proposed renewal plan
 ESSER- Review Continuity of Services and Return to school Plan
 Campus Updates
 Adjournment

Call to Order SHAC Agenda

- Discussion of Health & Safety Priorities for students Adjournment

Windthorst ISD ARP ESSER III Plan Stakeholders Meeting Date: Dec 15, 2021

6 month Review of Safe Return to School Plan

Sign In:

| Printed Name | Signature | Role |
|------------------|-----------------|----------------------|
| William Paul | M | Superintendent |
| Darla Tackett | Darly Tackett | Asst. Superintendent |
| Roy Longcrier | Lhnus | Principal |
| Ashley Schroeder | ashly sinnedu | Principal |
| Heather Stock | A652 | Teacher |
| Melanie Beisch | Relain Beige | Teacher |
| | | Staff |
| Diane Herndon | Diane Herndon | Parent |
| June Schroeder | Jime Schroedy | Parent |
| | | Student |
| Karen Berend | Karen Berend | Intervention Staff |
| Jessica Hoffman | Jessica Nollman | Homeless/Foster Care |
| Darla Tackett | | Migrant Contact |
| Ashley Schroeder | | EB Coordinator |

Twan Veitenheime Shitenhew Nuise

Minutes:

December 15, 2021

The ESSER Stakeholders for Windthorst ISD convened on December 15, 2021 at 3:45 pm. The meeting was called to order.

Continuity of Services Plan/Use of funds

Dr. Paul reviewed the purpose of the meeting, to engage in meaningful communication with stakeholders in conducting our 6 month review of the continuity of service plan that will determine the use of the ARP ESSER III grant funds. The purpose of this grant is to help safely reopen and sustain the safe operation of schools and address the impact of learning loss due to the pandemic.

The committee reviewed the spending plan and specificity was given to particular areas that will target the ways the funds will be used.

The stakeholders were informed that the additional counselor was hired to address the social and emotional needs of our students. To address the learning loss, tutorial funding is being provided as well the salary of a kindergarten teacher to continue to employ staff.

The stakeholders also reviewed the current return to school plan. Discussion was had about the small number of cases that were reported for our district. We concluded that the additional time handwashing, extra disinfecting that has been taking place, and limiting public access may be contributing to the low numbers. We decided that continuing with our current plan will keep us safely in school which is better for student educational outcomes.